                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    January 26, 2009


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent

Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant was absent from this meeting. 
Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.
Minutes:  Mr.Collum motioned to accept the minutes from December 15, 2008. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor.

Dispensing Site:  Dispensing site MOU (memorandum of understanding) approved.
45 North Street:  Mr. Fisher informed the board members he Officer Dave McRoberts visited this residence for violations of farm animals (ducks and chickens) in a residential area and unregistered vehicles. An order was issued and filed.
53 West Street: Mr. Fisher was called to investigate a health concern regarding illness possibly due to sick cats. Mr. Fisher was told the woman was taken to the hospital by EMT’s due to she was having difficulty breathing. Mr. Fisher and Brenda Hamelin, Animal Control Officer had to enter the home in Tyvek suits for protection and found the premises to be in extreme unsanitary condition not only due to a strong odor of cat urine and fecal matter on parts of the floors from 18 plus cats but the rest of the home was found to be in barely livable condition,. The removed the cats and Mrs. Hamelin took them to the vet for testing and found the cats had F I V and had to be euthanized. Mr. Fisher recommended to the owners to have a company go in and thoroughly go through the house and clean and sanitize it. 
Tobacco Regulations: Mr. Fisher presented the board with information to update the current tobacco regulations. He sent a letter to MHOA for a template to update the regs. The Town Of Medway Police department has an article being placed on the warrant for Marijuana smoking in public. 
Paul Shilo: Mr. Fisher brought to the attention to the board upon request of Mr. Shilo that he resides in Millis, MA however part of is land is in Medway for which he pays taxes. Mr. Shilo feels he has the right to have trash pick up from the Town Of Medways contractor. He is willing to pay the annual fee and abide by the rules of the trash and recycling program. The board members agreed to allow him to participate in the trash / recycling program as long as they do not have to travel into Millis. Mr. Shilo’s property sits right on the Medway/Millis line. The physical house is right over the Medway line however his land is in Medway. 
Budget Review: Board members reviewed both the Board of Health budget and Solid Waste budget and found no changes were needed to be made.
Memorandum of Understanding for the WRMRC: Mr. Fisher contacted Medway Town Council to see what the cost would be to review the MOU.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM

Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, February 23, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

